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To: Lathrop Residents and Businesses
Re: Advance Notice for the Lathrop Gateway Arches Project
Date: 02/18/2024

The City of Lathrop is committed to providing beautiful spaces for its residents. Historic Lathrop, generally
known as the area bounded by Lathrop Road on the north, Louise Avenue on the south, Harlan Road on
the west and 7th Street on the east, predates the City’s incorporation in 1989. The Lathrop Gateway
Arches (Project) is part of Capital Improvement Project (CIP) GG 24-23 for Historic Lathrop Beautification
to incorporate beautification elements such as monument signs, roadway arches and decorative fountains
within the Historic Lathrop area.

The work to be performed under this contract is generally described as, but not necessarily limited to;
constructing (2) two gateway arches (with structural and electrical components) on 5th Street near the
Lathrop Road and Louise Avenue intersections, removing and replacing sidewalk, landscape, including a
new irrigation system, and performing all appurtenant work in place and ready for use, all as shown in the
Contract Plans and Specifications.

How Will | Be Affected? — Road closures and detours will be in effect due to the structure installations.
At East Louise Avenue and 5™ Street, the structure installation will take place on 02/26/25. The structure
installation at 5t Street and Lathrop Road will take place on 02/27/25. Any further work for the structures
will take place on 02/28/25. Bikes and pedestrians will be assisted through the construction area as
needed. Please check the attached traffic control plan to see the affected routes.

When Will the Work Occur? -The work is expected to take place between 02/26/25 through 02/28/25.
The work will take place between the hours of 7:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.

Questions or Concerns? -If you have any questions about the project, please contact Samraat Gupta
of Frontline General Engineering Construction Inc at 510-954-2652. If you have any concerns which
are not addressed by the Contractor, please call the City’s Project Manager, Zachary Karver, at 209-
941-7426. In case of an Emergency after hours, call Rafael Pedroza at 209-637-9176.

The City of Lathrop appreciates your patience and cooperation as we work to improve Lathrop’s Streets.



